
Trip 3 – Episode #16: Beautiful Bonavista 

We said goodbye to colourful Twillingate. We never got the full “Story of Cod” 
promoted by the sign in this photo. But we did learn that when Newfoundlanders say 
“fish”, they mean cod. Otherwise they name the fish specifically – like salmon or 
halibut. But if they just say “fish” you’re getting cod. Good to know. 

 

Our next destination was Bonavista, but as usual, there was lots to take in along the way. 

 



As we drove through the area of Musgrave Harbour, we passed Banting Memorial 
Park, named in honour of Sir Frederick Banting, co-discoverer of insulin, who died in a 
plane crash there, over 60 years ago. Along with an interpretation centre, they had a 
replica of the plane, as well as the wreckage of the Hudson Bomber. 

 

 



We chose not to stay in Deadman’s Bay Provincial Park. We’re just not quite that intrepid. 

 

We drove past the aptly named Rocky Pond.  

 



Finally we settled for the night in a funky little campground on the beach, just outside a 
town called Lumsden. 

 

The campground office had these great lounges, as well as a shop and a café. 

 



And we learned some of the town’s history from the sign on the side of the 
campground office. 

 

There were interesting things to see in this little beach community. Like this little spot 
for you and a friend to sip your lattes. 

 



And some of the homes in the neighbourhood. 

 

 

 



Strewn across the beach, there were these purple jellyfish everywhere. 

 

And when I looked in the water, I decided perhaps I wouldn’t go wading. All those 
dark spots in the water are jellyfish. 

 

  



But the beach was beautiful, and our camping spot was just fine for the $15 fee. 

 

 



 

 



 

To top it off, we got another great sunset. 

 

  



The next morning, we continued on toward Bonavista. 

 

 

 

Along with the 
ruggedness of the 
land, we were also 
struck by the fact 
that so many of 
the homes we saw 
were large and 
elegant and well 
looked after, 
despite the trials 
that have tested 
Newfoundlanders.    

 



And as all the tourism ads suggest, clean laundry is a must. 

 

Finally, we arrived in Bonavista. 

 

 



Not quite as colourful as Twillingate, but with many surprises. Like this welcoming 
committee. 

 

Fortunately, this wasn’t actually Bonavista’s finest. 

 

  



The town had its own unique charm. 

 

 



 

 

 



 

This lovely little spot, The Bonavista Bicycle Picnics & Café will pack up a nice picnic 
for you before you go out for a bike ride. We skipped the bike ride but enjoyed some 
coffee and scrumptious croissants. 

 



 

 

 



Of course, Bonavista is most famous for its lighthouse, right at the northern tip of the 
peninsula, which overlooks an island home to puffins. We got spectacular views of the 
rocky shores around the lighthouse.  

 

 



 

  



 

 



 



We also found a place to boondock overnight – along with two other Leisure Travel 
Vans just like ours! 

 

Although we saw hundreds of puffins, the tales we’d heard about being able to get 
right up close to them didn’t prove true for us. So, I didn’t get any great shots of the 
cute little birds, but you get the sense of just how many there are. 

 



The closest I could get was shooting through the binocular viewers they had set up on a 
deck across from the island. 

 

 

  



It was a great spot with wonderful views, at all hours, in every direction. 

 

 



 

And of course, there was the statue of John Cabot, who made landfall in this area in 1497. 

 



 

Despite the fact that we nearly got stuck there due to a dying battery, we thoroughly 
enjoyed our stay in Bonavista, which certainly lived up to its name.  


